Glovis Sangamam Project Report – Aug 2014
Glovis Sangamam project is continuing to support the 8 schools in Thiruvallur Dist. Here is  a report of the various activities that took place during the month of Aug 2014.


Black Board Painting at Balwadis

Note that we had already painted the Black board at all the schools back in June and early July. We painted the black boards and scribble areas at all the 4 supported Balwadis in August.


Independence Day Functions

All the schools celebrated the Independence Day function on August 15th. There was flag hoisting in the presence of the Panchayat President. Couple of students made speeches dressed as Gandhi, Nehru etc. and small speeches were made by the HM and the Panchayat President as well. I represented Asha and attend the flag hoisting functions at Kuppammal Chathiram, Pattarai Perambudur, Ramancheri and Thomur. Chocolates were distributed to all the children. Asha also gave a couple of bags of Chocolates to each school.


Teacher Evaluation and Training

We had a teacher training session after the independence day functions on the 15th of August. Some of their areas of weakness in Maths, in particular time calculations and inequations were addressed.

On August 30th we had invited Mrs. Meena Suresh of Ramanujan museum and Math Education Centre to train the teachers in Maths. The focus was on how to teach basic arithmetic to the children and in using the kits developed by them for this purpose. The session was very well received. 20 teachers including all the 12 teachers from Project Sangamam attended the session. Simple categorization of word problems and methods to deal with time calculation were found to be very useful. We intend to continue with these sessions and evolve a specific methodology for teaching with our teachers.

Excursion to Sathyam Grand

Hyundai Glovis organized excursion for the remaining four school on 23rd August. Children from 4 schools, Gandhigram, Kathchur, Allikuzhi, and Placepalayam visited the Sathyam Grand. The trip was also enthusiastically supported by the AEO for the block and the government teachers. 6 Government teachers and all the Asha teachers and coordinator also accompanied the children.

Like the July excursion, this time also the events were very well organized. Musical chair game was organized for the children. They were given an excellent lunch and snacks. In the afternoon a magician entertained everyone with a nice magic show. The children finally received a gift and they went back to their schools.

Uniform Kits for teachers

All the Asha teachers were provided two sarees (and blouse), a handbag and a dictionary as a kit. While they will not wear these uniforms every day, they will be able to wear these for any events (like the excursion or teachers training) in which they all participate as a team.

Upcoming Events

There will be continuation of the teacher training that we have started. We will also start getting them specific materials for teaching Maths. The first term will be coming to an end in September.
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